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MINUTES
Thursday, October 13, 2011
PRESENT:  Bob O’Brien, Proctor Wentworth. Chip Hastings, Brian Vass 
CALL TO ORDER: Chairman O’Brien called the meeting to order at 6:58 PM followed by the pledge of allegiance to the flag.
VISITORS:  Police Chief Joe Beaudoin, Selectman Priscilla Lindquist
VISITOR COMMENTS: Chief Beaudoin reported a 7% increase due to contracts. 
LIAISON REPORTS: Chairman O’Brien indicated that most town departments have initially come in level-funded or below. Library expenses are up due to the hiring of a new director and building maintenance. All departmental budgets are “first draft”. Chairman O’Brien made reference to his Hampstead Middle School “Walk-Thru” indicating that Mike Hall was doing a good job controlling costs and paying attention to the “necessary” things first.
Chairman O’Brien indicated that according to the NH Realtor Association there will be approximately 22,000 fewer children in NH in the next 10 years. In addition he reported that at the previous School Board Meeting Chairman Natalie Gallo indicated that the board would be looking for a “bare bones” budget focusing  on “how to budget” as opposed to “how to budget”. Hampstead has been categorized as a “school in need of improvement”. The next School Board workshop is scheduled for Tuesday, 10/18, at 7 PM.
Chairman O’Brien and Secretary Vass attended the annual LGC (Local Government Center) seminar in Manchester for NH town budget committee members.

Chairman O’Brien indicated that SB2 towns normally have poor “deliberative session” attendance.

Chairman O’Brien made reference to “spending cap” towns indicating that to become one the town must vote to approve same. Selectman Lindquist indicated an interest in learning more regarding the subject.
Secretary Vass indicated that the Library Trustees have submitted for review budgets from the past several years. Debra Heitt has been appointed to serve as the new Hampstead Public Library Director. 

Chairman O’Brien reported that many Hampstead citizens have indicated their concern regarding the amount of the school budget surplus that gets returned to the town over the last several years. In addition he indicated that citizens are unhappy with the ambiguous answers they receive (e.g., “we’re working on it”) when they make inquiries to various town committees.
Committee member Chip Hastings and Police Chief Beaudoin discussed the need for a new police cruiser at this time.      
Approval of September 8th Minutes:

         Motion by Secretary Vass…seconded by member 

         Hastings…approved…member Wentworth abstained.
Next Meeting: Thursday November 10th 7:00 pm
CLOSING COMMENTS:  Secretary Vass spoke regarding the Pinkerton Academy walk-thru by him, Chairman O’Brien, and Hampstead School Facilities member Jorge Mesa-Tejada on Tuesday, October 11th.  

ADJOURNMENT

On a motion from Proc Wentworth seconded by Chip Hastings the meeting was adjourned at 7:38 PM.
For the Committee

Brian Vass

Secretary
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